
 

 

 

 

Administration,  

Environmental Licensing Programme  

Office of Environmental Sustainability  

Environment Protection Agency Headquarters 

PO BOX 3000 

Johnstown Castle Estate,  

Co Wexford 

 

4th April 2018  

 

Re: Reg. No. H0004-01 – Tipperary closed landfill  

 

Dear Mr Brian Meaney,  

I refer to your letter of the 15th December 2016 requesting further information on Tipperary County 

Council’s application for a Certificate of Authorisation for the historic landfill at Tipperary Town. 

Due to unforeseen circumstances we encountered some delays in addressing your requirements.  As 

you are aware an application for a Certificate of Authorisation was submitted to the Environmental 

Protection Agency in November 2011.  

 In May 2017 the Department of Communications, Climate Action and Environment confirmed that 

grant assistance of €1,500,000 had been approved to enable Tipperary County Council to carry out 

the remediation works at Tipperary Town historic landfill.  

Subsequently in August 2017 Fehily Timoney Company were appointed to provide, inter alia, 

engineering and environmental consultancy services to prepare the necessary reports and 

assessments required by the EPA to obtain the Certificate of Authorisation and carry out the detailed 

design of the remediation works.   

 

With reference to the specific information requested: 

1. Since 2010, we have collated additional monitoring data, as per attached  excel spreadsheet, 

which will give a better indication of the course of action required as it is more current.  

Further EPA monitoring data from the site to follow.  
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2. Fehilly Timoney confirmed that Mr Chris Cronin, principal engineer with Fehily Timoney & 

Company is the nominated qualified person for this project.  Chris will complete the 

necessary declaration as per the EPA template once the remediation measures for the site 

have been finalised.  

 

3. Fehily Timoney & Company is currently carrying out a technical review of Tier 1, 2 and 3 risk 

assessments carried out on this site, along with the Appropriate Assessment screening 

reports and all of the monitoring data that has been carried out subsequently. This initial 

review will be completed in the next couple of weeks  and Tipperary County Council will 

return to the EPA to agree the timeframe for the submission of any outstanding information. 

We will contact you again at the end of April with an update and please do not hesitate to contact 

me. If you have any queries in the meantime. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Marion O Neill  

SEO Environment Section  
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